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Michael Healy-Rae, T.D.
Dáil Éireann,

Leinster House,

Kildare Street,

Dublin 2.

22nd September 2023

PQ: 38123/23

To ask the Minister for Health the reason the HSE is not providing dressings to all patients in nursing homes (details supplied); and if he will make a statement on the matter.-Michael Healy-Rae
Dear Deputy Healy-Rae,
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question (Reference 38123/23), which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

The HSE is satisfied that all requirements can be ordinarily met through the Reimbursement List maintained in compliance with the Health (Pricing and Supply of Medical Goods) Act, 2013. Dressings are not reimbursable through the General Medical Services (GMS) scheme. Dressings may be accessed using the following cascade: 

1.         As national tender arrangements are in place, through the Public Health Nurse (PHN) at a local level which is the most cost effective route for the HSE, 

2.         Through GP (Pink) Stock Order forms for ambulant patients who attend the surgery for wound management and dressing application, 

3.         When dressings cannot be obtained via option 1 and 2 for patients in the community, an application can be made through Discretionary Hardship Arrangements. Applications for funding through Discretionary Hardship arrangements should only be made in circumstances where 1 and 2 do not apply. 

Normal Nursing Needs that would be expected to be available as stock in residential settings will not be approved under Discretionary Hardship Arrangements (e.g. simple dressings, bandages, gauze). 

Pharmacy Circular 20/20 is attached for further information and includes the dressings available to those with GMS (through the cascade outlined above) and Drugs Payment Scheme (DPS) card eligibility. Dressings reimbursed under Community Drug Schemes and arrangements are also published online at https://www.sspcrs.ie/druglist/pub. Dressings of a more complex nature, not listed may be considered for reimbursement supported by a hospital prescription. Applications will also be considered where the product has been recommended by a Tissue Viability Nurse (TVN) employed by the HSE. Applications signed by the TVN will be accepted.
Please note the PCRS can only respond to this query from a Reimbursement standpoint. Any information beyond Reimbursement would fall outside the remit of PCRS.
Yours sincerely, 
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​​​​
Suzanne Doyle
Primary Care Eligibility & Reimbursement Service
Seirbhís Aisíoca Príomhchúraim


Bealach amach 5 an M50, Án Bóthar Thuaidh, Fionnghlas, Baile Átha Cliath 11, D11 XKF3


Guthán: 01 8647100


























Primary Care Reimbursement Service


Exit 5, M50, North Road, Finglas, Dublin 11, D11 XKF3


Tel:  01- 8647100
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